NEW HOLILAND ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Clerk to the Council: Deb Hotson

Telephone: 0784 220 1877

Email: theparishcouncil@outlook.com

Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held at 7.00pm on Wednesday 24th
May, 2017 at the Magna Charta, Barrow Road, New Holland.

Present: ClIr Ascher, Cllr Booker, Cllr Rank, Cllr H Graves, Cllr N Graves,
Cllr Haberghan & Cllr Woodhead.

Also present: 8 residents.
Deb Hotson — Clerk to the Council.

1. Chairman’s Report
ClIr Graves stated that a lot had been going on the village this year.
New planters and boats at the roundabout and around the village. Mr Skipworth was
now maintaining the plants and grass cutting for this season and Queen of Spades
had done a great job for 2016/17. Volunteers lead by Cllr Rank were doing well keep
on top of the weeding and planting up of certain areas.
Works will commence on a full-time basis until completed next week at the Centre
and it is hoped residents will utilise this facility once up and running.
Thanks go to Tony and Sean for the fitting of the windows provided by Howarth
Doors and Windows and Mr & Mrs Harrison, Cllr Booker and Mr Booker and Mrs
Wheeler for the renovation of the furniture.
The promise of the yellow lines near to Arbor Forest are outstanding and the Clerk
will chase this up with NLC.
The Council are also trying hard to get a centre piece on the roundabout.

2. Approval of minutes of meeting held 24th May, 2017.
The minutes of the meeting were approved and signed as a true and correct record.

3. Parish Council Accounts 2016/17.
The Clerk read through the accounts for year ending 2016/17.

4. Open Forum for Public Participation
No issues raised.

The meeting closed at 7.10pm
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